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Dear  

Financial Accountability Regime: Draft Regulator and Transitional Rules 

COBA welcomes the opportunity to contribute to APRA’s and ASIC’s (the Regulators) consultation on 

the draft Financial Accountability Regime Act (Information for Register) Regulator Rules 2023 

(Regulator Rules) and the draft Financial Accountability Regime (Consequential Amendments) 

Transitional Rules 2023 (Transitional Rules). 

COBA is the industry association for Australia’s customer owned banks (mutual banks, credit unions 

and building societies). Collectively, our sector has over $160 billion in assets and is the fifth largest 

holder of household deposits. Customer owned banks account for around two thirds of the total number 

of domestic Authorised Deposit-taking Institutions (ADIs) and deliver competition and market leading 

levels of customer satisfaction in the retail banking market.  

COBA is generally supportive of the Regulator Rules and Transitional Rules as proposed. We 

appreciate the Regulators holding a webinar on 8 August 2023 to explain the consultation material and 

to answer questions from industry. We look forward to further engagement from the Regulators during 

the implementation period. 

Regulator Rules and Transitional Rules 

Our main area for concern is the cumulative impact of the reporting obligations required under the 

different legislative instruments of the Financial Accountability Regime (FAR). We acknowledge and 

appreciate that the regime creates two tiers of disclosure obligations but we are concerned that there 

still could be undue administrative burden on smaller ADIs.  

Many of our members have relatively limited resources compared to larger ADIs to manage the 

transition from the Banking Executive Accountability Regime (BEAR) and the ongoing disclosure and 

reporting requirements of the FAR. The cumulative impact of requiring ADIs to determine who is an 

accountable person under the Financial Accountability Regime Bill 2023 (FAR Bill), allocate prescribed 

responsibilities under the Financial Accountability Regime Minister Rules 2022 (Minister Rules) and now 

the proposed ADI key functions under the Regulator Rules could stretch the already limited resources.  

We note and appreciate that the Regulators stated at the 8 August webinar that their intent is not to 

create undue burden on regulated entities through the Regulator and Transitional Rules. We ask the 

Regulators to consider combined impact of the draft Rules when combined with the other FAR 

legislative instruments. An option could be to reduce or consolidate the proposed ADI key functions. 

We do not think that the 20 ADI key functions proposed when combined with the prescribed 

responsibilities is minimising the undue burden entity on smaller entities. 






